
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

August 17, 2020  3742 S. 7th St. W 

President Doug Winz called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM  

22 Members Present: Dave & Barb Ault, Bev & Larry Berry, Sam & Helen Johnson, 

Loren & Michelle Leiby, Dave McIntosh (guest Julia), Rollie Morrell, Nancy & Gene 

Senne (new members), Norm & Cathy Smyers, Jeff Stevens, Dick Webster, Mary & 

Fred Williams, Doug & Karen Winz, Anne & Greg Wood 

Doug welcomed new members Gene & Nancy Senne.  They own a ’52 5 window Chevy 

pickup, a ’52 MG TD, and a ’63 Austin Healey. 

Minutes:   We dispensed with reading the minutes from January as it was so long ago.  

Treasurer’s Report:    Numbers are in official minutes. 

Dues are Due:  Karen reminded us that dues are due: $40.00 (which includes state 

membership fee).  You can mail your check to Missoula Classic Car Club, P.O. Box 

2102, Missoula, MT 59806 or bring it to our September meeting 

Updates to Your State Roster Listing:   Karen reported that a new State Roster will 

be coming out next year.  If you have changes in address, phone #, email, and car 

status (no longer owed or new), please get that information to her.  You can call her 

(728-5174), email (kaybee123@q.com) or send the info to the club PO Box (listed 

directly above).  

Correspondence: None  
  

Old Business:  

MAT Mall Show:  Jeff reported that the show has been re-scheduled for September 25-

27 in the former Lucky Market at Southgate Mall.   Details are still being worked out. 

Loren asked for an update on the status of protective devices (i.e. stanchions, rope, etc) 

for our cars when they are on display at shows.  Sam said he thought J Nelson might 

have them in storage and he will check on that for us.   

Fall Tour Cancelled:   Doug reminded us that all tours have been cancelled. The State 

directors haven’t met since last fall, so they haven’t fully figured out the details of how to 

safely conduct car tours amidst the Covid 19 Pandemic.  Discussion continues.  

 

New Business:   

Cruisin’ the Flathead Lake Tour, Saturday, August 29, 2020:   Fred reported on this 

tour which we’ve been invited to participate in and distributed info and a map.  The tour 

is being hosted by the Mission Valley Cruisers and Georgetown Lakesters.  We should 

meet in the Paradise Falls parking lot at 7:30 AM to carpool.  Call Fred if you have 
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questions (543-0934). Info will be on the club website and an email reminder will be 

resent. 

Election of Club Officers:  Doug asked if there were any nominations.  Being none, he 

asked if current officers would continue, which they agreed to.  He then asked for a 

motion to nominate the current slate of officers; Loren so moved; Sam seconded; and 

motion was approved by the members present. 

 

Other Announcements:  

Greg reminded us that newsletters are posted on the club website and if you need 

something posted, including classifieds, contact him. He encouraged new members to 

send him a photo(s) for the website photo gallery.   Go to that section of the website to 

see examples of the photos which are organized by era.  Website Address:   

 montanapioneerandclassicautoclub.org   Then click on Club Chapter, then Hellgate 

Chapter 

Fred reported that we have a new member, Tony Seitz, who wasn’t at this meeting. He 

has a ’75 GMC Sprint and a ’69 Dodge Charger.    

 

Next Meeting:  Monday, September 21, 6:30 pm at 3742 S. 7th St. W (where we met 

tonight).  Bring your own chair, wear your mask, and socially distance.   

Adjourned:  7:45 pm 

50/50:  Jeff Stevens ($15.00, donated back, thanks Jeff) 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Cathy Smyers, Secretary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 















 


